
 

To:       Date: 23.02.2015 
The Engineer-in-Chief,     Hyderabad 
Panchayati Raj Engineering Department, 
Andhra Pradesh State, 
Hyderabad. 
 
Sir, 
 Sub: APPRDEA – PRED – Equal distribution of work load for all  
                        Engineers – Re organization of Sub-Divisions/Divisions – 
                        Requested - Regarding 
 Ref: Resolution of State Executive Committee meeting  
                       Dated: 15.02.2015. 

* * * 
  We wish to bring to kind notice that in the State Executive 
Committee meeting held on 15.02.2015 at Tanuku of W.G District, it was 
unanimously resolved that work load for all Engineers should be equally 
distributed for better performance of Human resources of the Department. 
  
 It was felt that, at present in most of the PIU divisions and Sub-
Divisions the work load is very less when compare to that of PRI divisions 
and Sub-Divisions. As a result of this the Engineers working in the PRI 
divisions are over burdened and their counterpart have very less work to do. 
 The impact of this improper distribution of work load causes slow 
progress of works, reducing the targeted expenditure, which adversely affects 
the release of grants from the Government of India and other Agencies. It has 
to be mentioned that, optimum utilization of Human Resources is only 
justifies the expenditure on administration.  

In this connection we have to mention that the previous instructions 
by the Engineer-in-Chief, PR to all the Superintending Engineers, PR on 
distribution of work load were not implemented in its true spirit for various 
reasons. 
 
 Hence, we request that necessary proposals may be furnished to the 
Government of Andhra Pradesh for merging the PIU Units with that of PRI 
units at all levels to facilitate equal distribution of work load among all 
Engineers.  
 
               Yours faithfully, 
 
 
  General Secretary    President 


